
2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT:

2.1 LANDSDOWNE COMMUNITY CENTRE

Greg Burgess, Chairman of the Landsdowne Community Centre Management
Committee, will outline the current financial position of the Community Centre
and its request for $2,000 from Board Project funds towards cleaning costs.

The Board resolved at its 7 April 1998 meeting to allocate $2,000 from its
1998/99 Discretionary funds towards the cost of cleaners wages at Landsdowne
Community Centre, and to consider this item for its 1999/2000 funds.

2.2 CHRISTCHURCH POLYTECH RECREATION DEPARTMENT

Mr Gareth Wheeler, from the Christchurch Polytech Recreation Department
would like to make application to the Community Board’s 1999/2000 project
funds for funding transport for local schools to attend recreation activities.  Mr
Wheeler advises that second year diploma studies students will soon be starting
their Recreation Leadership module.

The Leadership module involves the Polytech students setting up and running
recreation activities for school children.  The Polytech has funds to pay for the
activities, (eg Rock wall at the YMCA) but doesn’t have the funds to pay for
the transportation.  Mr Wheeler would like to base this ongoing module in the
Spreydon-Heathcote area and aim at the decile one and two schools.

2.3 ROWLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL

Graeme Farrant, Acting Principal of Rowley Primary School, would like to
speak in support of the Christchurch Polytech Recreation Department running
their Recreation Leadership module in conjunction with Rowley School.  Mr
Farrant would also like the opportunity to thank the Board for their support in
providing Rowley School with a transport fund.

2.4 KINGDOM RESOURCES LTD

Barbara Arnold and John Exton, Managers of Kingdom Resources Ltd, will
address their Project Fund request of $14,000 from the Community Board’s
1999/2000 Project funds.  Forty percent of Kingdom Resources clients come
from Spreydon-Heathcote and the above figure equates to 40% of the total
funding request of $35,000.  Approaches to other Community Boards have
been made with limited success.


